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Lnited States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20570

Febmuary 20, 2004

Glenn Tilton, Chairman

President and Chief Bxecutive Officer
United Airlines

1200 East Algongrin Road

Elk Grove Township, IL 60007

Dear Mr. Tilton:

We are writing to express our concern about United Airlines’ current proposal to modify
its retiree health benefits and increase health costs for large numbers of retirees,

We understand that in the time since United entered bankruptcy proceedings, its
employees and retirees have made many sacrifices to help United reduce its costs and reorganize
successfully, Pilots, flight attendants, maintenance workers, and customer service workers have

made substantial concessions to assist the company.

As part of these concessions, employees have agreed to a reduction in future medical
benefits and an increase in health care premiums, United gave employees the option of retiring
before July 1, 2003 in order to qualify for existing retiree medical benefits without reduction and
without increased costs. Thousands of employees retired in the first six months of 2003 in order

to preserve their retiree health care coverage,

Recently, however, United announced that it plans to make additional modifications in

health care coverage under its bankruptcy plan. These changes would require thousands of
retired employees to pay as much as ten times more for their coverage. Such increases in retiree
health premiums would mean great hardship for many of our constituents and their families,

We urge you to reconsider these harsh reductions in benefits and to continue to maintain
a fair health plan for employees and retirees that provides affordable retiree health coverage.

Thank you for your consideration of our request, and we look forward to working with
you on this important issue.

With respect and appreciation,

Steoed MY, Oﬁ.sw

Edward M. Kennedy Christopher J, Dodd
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cc: Mark Anderson, Vice President, Governmental Affairs, United Airlines



